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2023 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 12 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 11 &12 

Member/Guest                 May 6 & 7 

Men’s Club Championship           June 2-4 

President’s Cup                June 17 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 9 

Monster Day                  November 8 

Member/Member                November 18 & 19 

Christmas Tournament             December 10 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 

      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  

 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  

             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Thomas Scudieri   602-799-2100  
             thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 
Secretary/VP      Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Treasure         Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
             snjsshrks@att.net 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Green Committee   Dave Nickel      310-930-6801 
             d.g.nickel@twc.com 
Membership/Rules   Mike Pinto      714-279-9280 
             aj59@socal.rr.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
Wednesday Assistant Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Social          Fred Espinosa     951-956-1944 
             Fespi123@yahoo.com 
Social Assistant     Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 

The month of September is a great time of the year in 
Canyon Lake. Golf is great, the course is in good 
shape and it’s a very busy time for the CLMGC. It’s 
tournament season.  
Our Stag Day Tournament is September 9th.  The 
tournament looks to be a sellout.  If you haven’t got 
your tickets, now is the time to act. If you can’t play in 
the tournament, buy a raffle ticket, you could win up to 
$5,000.00.  See any board member or the Pro Shop 
for tickets.   
Our club picnic is on September 27th.  As always, it 
will be a great time for our members and guests.  The 
sign-up sheet is in the Pro Shop. Please sign-up 
ASAP.  We need an accurate count of attendees, to 
order the food and drinks.  
The course will be closed October 9th to October 
30th.  Don’t worry, there is still the opportunity to play 
at the CLAPPS Henderson golf trip, October 16th 
through October 19th.  Contact Gary Bradford or 
Bruce Wallace if you’re interested.  
After the course closure we have our Monster  
Tournament, Wednesday, November 8th, our  
Member/Member tournament, November 18th & 19th, 
and our Christmas Tournament, December 10th.  
This is the time of the year we need club members to 
step up and volunteer to become a CLMGC board 
member.  Contact Gary Braford if you are interested.  
Thursday and Saturday team play will be starting 
soon.  The Thursday team captain is Billy Furlong, 
and the Saturday team captain is Jesse Beecher.  
Please contact the team captains if you are interested.  
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Linda Johnson  
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2023 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Linda Johnson      285-5050 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ina Pickard        244-3052 

Handicap Chairperson   Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Norma Yarbrough    775-7705 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Ura Furry         244-1910 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

2023 Tournament Schedule 
 

Valentine                         February 14 
Club Championship        March 14, 16, 21 
Member/Guest                 April 18 
President Cub                 May 16, 23 
Couples Eclectic             June 6, 9 
Senior Tournament         June 20, 27 
Member/Member             Sept 19, 26, 28 
Jack & Jill                        November 14 
Christmas                        December 12 
           

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

As my time as your President Approaches, I  
reflect on the past two years with pleasure on all that 
we have achieved.  
 To name a few, increased membership,  
increased budget balances, updated Standing Rules, 
and adding our accomplished Junior Member Brianna 
Nobel.  We have supported the Men’s Club at their 
tournaments,  donated to the 9ers Scholarship  
tournament, donated to the C.L.A.P.P.S Beautification 
Tournament, supported and donated to the Junior Golf 
Camp, and increased our budget allotment to the  
Christmas and Member-Guest Tournaments. “Whew 
and managing to play all our tournaments and in every 
SB&R play days, participate in Pub links   enjoy the 
Twilights golf and dinner at the park, and play every 
Tuesday.  We have supported our community by  
participating in the Fiesta Day Parade and Park  
Hopper.  We have had a busy two years. 
Valerie Montgomery, once again managed the check 
in and barbeque dinner for the Junior Golf Camp, this 
month.  It was so very hot, over 100 degrees, but, Pat 
and his crew held a very  
successful camp again this year.  
Our Nominating Committee, Maxine, Donna and Mary 
burns, announced the nominees for our 2024 slate of 
officers, at our General Meeting this month.  They are 
as follows:  President, Kathy Homewood, Major  
Tournaments, Ura Furry: Tuesday Chair, Mary Burns: 
Handicap:  Ann Blay, Recording Secretary:  Barbara 
Spraul, Membership: Claudia Pinto, Corresponding 
Secretary: Donna Nunes with KK. Beecher as back 
up, Rules: Marilyn Bridges, Treasurer: Gerry Meeks.  
We will be voting at our next General Meeting in  
October. 
Save the date:  October 14th. 11:30 to 2pm at the  
Senior Center for our annual Appreciation Luncheon.  
This is put on by the present board.  Anyone who has 
supported the club this year will be invited.  This  
includes Fiesta Days, managing a tournament, serving 
on any committee, supporting Junior Golf, etc.  
As I write this Bulletin Message, my heart is in pain 
with the unexpected loss of my amazing brother, Don 
Norris.  He was active in our golfing community,  
serving on the Men’s Club Board, President and  
current board member of the TWG, married to our 
member, Anne Norris for over 46 years.  He was a 
special friend to so many of us and will be missed by 
all who had the pleasure of knowing my brother.  
Annie and I want to thank the golfing community for all 
their love and support they have given us during this 
most difficult time.  We are truly blessed to have you 
all in our lives. 
Linda 



Tuesday Sweeps        
August 1, 2023 
 
Game:  Gross/Net 
 
19 Player = $38.00 
 
Monthly Gross Winner       
Lauren Hambright 91 
 
Monthly Net Winner       
Gerry Meeks  69 
 
A Flight      6 Players = $12.00 
Dena Kuhns   1st Low Gross  90   $6.00 
Gerry Meeks   1st Low Net    69   $5.00 
 
B Flight         5 Players = $10.00 
Norma Yarbrough  1st Low Gross  98  $5.00 
Jeannette Williams  1st Low Net    78  $5.00 
 
C Flight         6 Players = $12.00 
Carrie Collins     1st Low Gross  104 $6.00 
Kathy Homewood  1st Low Net    70  $6.00 
 
D Flight         2 Players = $4.00 
Elaine Kenniston   1st Low Gross  124 $4.00 
No winner        1st Low Net 
 
Chip Ins        Birds 
Carrie Collins     None 
Kathy Homewood (2)     
Gerry Meeks 
Barbara Mensch 
Joanna Spiller 
 
Mystery Hole #18        Closest to the Pin 
A Flight               A Flight  
Lauren Hambright  $1.00   Gerry Meeks  1’ 8 1/2” $6.00 
Dena Kuhns      $1.00   B Flight 
Gerry Meeks      $1.00   Norma Yarbrough  2’ 3” $5.00 
Kathy Voss       $1.00   C Flight 
Nancy Zimmerman  $1.00   Maxine Whalen  4’ 5”  $6.00 
                    D Flight 
B Flight               No Winner 
Norma Yarbrough   $5.00    
 
C Flight        
Carrie Collins   $2.00    
Claudia Pinto   $2.00 
Maxine Whalen  $2.00 
 
D Flight 
Elaine Kenniston  $1.00 
  
  

Tuesday Sweeps        
August 8, 2023 
 
Game:  Pick your own partner,  
1 net ball of the twosome 
 
26 Players = $52.00 
 
1st Place Team = $18.00  60 
Mary Burns    $9.00  
Dena Kuhns   $9.00 
 
2nd Place Team = $16.00  61 
Gerry Meeks      $8.00 
Norma Yarbrough  $8.00 
 
3

rd
 Place Team = $12.00  64 

Shelley Carter (c/o)  $6.00 
Carrie Collins      $6.00 
 
4th Place Team = $6.00  64  Correction 
Sheri Rawlins   $3.00 
Kathy Voss     $3.00 
 
Chip Ins      Birds 
Gerry Meeks    Shelley Carter 
            Dena Kuhns 
 
Mystery Hole #7       Closest to the Pin 
A Flight             A Flight 
Mary Burns  $3.00      Mary Burns  $6.00   
Kathy Voss  $3.00   
                  B Flight  
B Flight             Ura Furry   $7.00 
Donna Nunes  $2.00 
Ina Pickard  $2.00      C Flight 
Norma Yarbrough $2.00  Ann Blay   $8.00 
 
C Flight             D Flight 
Elaine Grady  $8.00     No winner 
 
D Flight 
Elaine Kenniston $3.00   
  
 



Tuesday Sweeps         
August 15, 2023 
Game:  Kickers – Subtract the worst 4 holes from 
your gross score and use ½ handicap. 
 

24 Players = $48.00 
A Flight = 8 Players = $16.00 
1st Place Mary Burns    51.5  $8.00 
2nd Place Gerry Meeks  54   $6.00 
3rd Place Dena Kuhns   55   $2.00 
 
B Flight = 9 Players = $18.00 
1st Place Donna Nunes      54   $9.00 
2nd Place Darlene Cortez (c/o) 56.5  $6.00 
3rd Place Ura Furry (c/o)      56.5  $3.00 
 
C Flight = 6 Players = $12.00 
1st Place Ann Blay     52  $7.00 
2nd Place Elaine Grady  55  $5.00 
 
D Flight = 1 Player = $2.00 
1st Place Elaine Kenniston 65 $2.00 
 
Chip Ins        Birds 
Shelley Carter    Janelle Blanchard Darlene Cortez (2) 
Darlene Cortez (2)  Marilyn Bridges  Donna Nunes 
Claudia Pinto     Mary Burns  Sheri Rawlins 
Sheri Rawlins     Jill Busser  Kathy Voss 
              Nancy Zimmerman      
 
Mystery Hole #14       Closest to the Pin 
A Flight              A Flight 
Jill Busser    $2.00 Net 2  Kathy Voss $5.00  2’ 1” 
Sheri Rawlins$2.00 Net 2 
Kathy Voss  $2.00 Net 2   B Flight 
                   Donna Nunes $9.00  3’ 8” 
B Flight 
Lorrie Applegate$4.00Net 3  C Flight 
Barbara Lewis  $4.00 Net 3  Ann Blay $5.00  3’ 6” 
 
C Flight               D Flight 
Ann Blay  $5.00 Net 3     No Winner 
 
D Flight    
Elaine Kenniston $1.00 Net 5      
 
 

Tuesday Sweeps        
August 22, 2023 
 
Game:  Best 9 of 18 Holes using ½ handicap 
 
24 Players = $48.00 
 
A Flight = 7 Players = $14.00 
1st Place Sheri Rawlins    25 $8.00 
2nd Place Dena Kuhns (c/o) 28 $6.00 
 
B Flight = 8 Players = $16.00 
1st Place Donna Nunes (c/o)  26.5 $8.00 
2nd Place Ellie Weidner (c/o) 26.5 $6.00 
3rd Place Ura Furry (c/o)     26.5 $2.00 
 
C Flight = 7 Players = $14.00 
1st Place Carrie Collins  24 $8.00 
2nd Place Ann Blay    24.5 $6.00 
 
D Flight = 2 Players = $4.00 
1st Place Elaine Kenniston 27 $4.00 
 
 
Chip Ins        Birds 
Lorrie Applegate   KK Beecher    
Ura Furry        Ura Furry 
Elaine Grady      Sheri Rawlins 
Linda Johnson 
Donna Nunes 
Norma Yarbrough (2) 
 
Mystery Hole #12       Closest to the Pin 
A Flight              A Flight 
KK Beecher $6.00 Net 3   KK Beecher  $5.00  0’ 7” 
 
B Flight              B Flight 
Donna Nunes $7.00 Net 3  Norma Yarbrough $7.00 
 8’ 4” 
 
C Flight              C Flight 
Ann Blay  $4.00 Net 4    Carrie Collins  $6.00  4’ 6” 
Elaine Grady  $4.00 Net 4   
                   D Flight 
D Flight              No winner 
Elaine Kenniston $2.00  Net 4 
 

 



Welcome 
Tuesday Sweeps       
August 29, 2023 
 
Game:  Pick your foursome, best ball of the foursome. 
 
26 Players = $52.00 
 
 
1st Place Team = $32.00  56 
Ann Blay        $8.00 
Rita Crocker      $8.00 
Kathy Homewood  $8.00 
Barbara Lewis     $8.00 
 
 
2nd Place Team = $24.00  58  (c/o) 
KK Beecher     $6.00 
Donna Nunes    $6.00 
Claudia Pinto    $6.00 
Maxine Whalen   $6.00 
 
Chip Ins         Birds    
Lorrie Applegate    KK Beecher (3) 
Ann Blay         Janelle Blanchard 
Mary Burns        Ann Blay 
Maxine Whalen (3)   Dena Kuhns (2) 
               Gerry Meeks (5) 
               Joanne Stribling 
               Kathy Voss (2) 
               Jeannette Williams  
                Norma Yarbrough 
 
Mystery Hole #5           Closest to the Pin on Hole #15 
A Flight                 A Flight 
Babette Stubbs  $6.00 Net 4   KK Beecher  0’ 0”  $6.00 
 
B Flight                 B Flight 
Barbara Lewis  $8.00 Net 4    Donna Nunes  1’ 6”  $8.00 
 
C Flight                 C Flight 
Ann Blay  $9.00 Net 4       Shelley Carter  1’ 6”  $7.00 
 
D Flight                 D Flight   
Linda Johnson  $2.00 Net 5    Elaine Kenniston 10’ 4”  $4.00 
Elaine Kenniston $2.00 Bet 5   
 
 

 

Joseph Short 
GHIN 12025848 
Jshort487@gmail.com       
Birthday 7/10 
  
Joseph Short 
GHIN 12010781 
Jayshort3@gmail.com 
Birthday 9/8 
  
Adolph Garcia 
GHIN 12025849 
garciaadolph@sbcglobal.net 
Birthday 4/12 
 

Ryan Murrietta 
GHIN 3204375 
ryan.murrietta@gmail.com 
Birthday 6/2 

ATTENTION: 
Please repair more than 
one ball mark anytime 
you’re on the green.   
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AUGUST 2ND 
PARTNERS BEST BALL 
Flight A  
Pos. Players                To Par Net 
1 Ron Bemoll + Marcus Schonabaum -10 
2 Greg Perry + Bobby Ousterhout     -9 
3 Jesse Beecher + Jon Keigwin       -9 
4 Ryan Hambright + Bobby Lackey    -8   
   
Flight B  
Pos. Players                To Par Net 
1 David Kelley + John Giambra       -11 
2 Larry Ryan + Guy Loomer         -11 
3 Barry Talbot + Bl[Steve Viotti]       -10 
4 Lawrence Mensch + Walt Popper    -10  
   
Flight C  
Pos. Players                To Par Net 
1 Ted Russelle + Steve Viotti        -12 
2 Chuck Hawley + Richard Tucker     -11 
3 Edward Doidge + James Musser    -11 
4 Chris Poland + Bl[Eric Schrader]     -10 
 
18 MAX SKINS 
Player            Skins  Details 
Marcus Schonabaum    1    HOLE 12 
Greg Perry           1    HOLE 17 
Jason Bader          1    HOLE 9 
Jack Conley          1    HOLE 3 
Carlos Ramirez        1    HOLE 7 
 
31 MAX SKINS 
Player             Skins  Details 
Chuck Hawley         2     HOLE 4, 10 
Philip Coughlin        1     HOLE 8 
Ted Russelle          1     HOLE 14 
Chris Poland          1     HOLE 16 
Barry Talbot          1     HOLE 3 

AUGUST 9TH 
PARTNERS BEST BALL 
Flight A  
Pos. Players                 To Par Net 
1 Ron Bemoll + Marcus Schonabaum -10 
2 Greg Perry + Bobby Ousterhout     -9 
3 Jesse Beecher + Jon Keigwin       -9 
4 Ryan Hambright + Bobby Lackey    -8   
   
Flight B  
Pos. Players                 To Par Net 
1 David Kelley + John Giambra       -11 
2 Larry Ryan + Guy Loomer         -11 
3 Barry Talbot + Bl[Steve Viotti]       -10 
4 Lawrence Mensch + Walt Popper    -10  
   
Flight C  
Pos. Players                 To Par Net 
1 Ted Russelle + Steve Viotti        -12 
2 Chuck Hawley + Richard Tucker     -11 
3 Edward Doidge + James Musser    -11 
4 Chris Poland + Bl[Eric Schrader]     -10 
 
18 MAX SKINS 
Player            Skins  Details 
Marcus Schonabaum    1    HOLE 12 
Greg Perry           1    HOLE 17 
Jason Bader          1    HOLE 9 
Jack Conley          1    HOLE 3 
Carlos Ramirez        1    HOLE 7 
 
31 MAX SKINS 
Player            Skins  Details 
Chuck Hawley         2    HOLE 4, 10 
Philip Coughlin        1    HOLE 8 
Ted Russelle          1    HOLE 14 
Chris Poland          1    HOLE 16 
Barry Talbot          1    HOLE 3 

Ted Smykla recently turned 75! He went on to shoot 75 
 his next  FOUR ROUND!!!! Congratulations Ted!  



AUGUST 23RD 
TWO MAN SCRAMBLE 
A Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Ousterhout  +  Perry  58 
2 Derse  +  Connick   58 
3 Wines  +  Raworth   58 
4 Wyrick  +  Sullivan   60 
   
B Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Kelley  +  Giambra   55 
2 Bader  +  Flores     55 
3 Sell  +  Stone      59 
4 Wallace  +  Bradford  60 
5 Mensch  +  Ramirez  60 
6 Kelch  +  Potenza    60 
   
C Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Zingg  +  Hirsch     56 
2 Espinosa + Franks   57 
3 Carlson  +  Schutz   58 
4 Doidge + Musser    59 
 
Low Handicap Flight  
Players        Skins Details 
Finger  +  Conley    2  Eagle on 3, Eagle on 13 
Sell  +  Stone      2  Eagle on 4, Hole in One on 11 
Derse  +  Connick   1  Eagle on 1 
Wallace  +  Bradford  1  Eagle on 6 
   
High Handicap Flight 
Players        Skins Details 
Russelle  +  Viotti    2  Double Eagle on 13, Eagle on 18 
Hackett  +  Mcleod   2  Eagle on 6, Eagle on 10 
Nickel  +  Schrader   1  Eagle on 17 
Zingg  +  Hirsch     1  Eagle on 16 
Kelch  +  Potenza    1  Eagle on 4 
Popper  +  Gray     1  Eagle on 7 
Tucker  +  Hawley   1  Eagle on 8 

AUGUST 16TH 
2  BEST BALLS, 3 ON PAR 3’S 
A Flight  
Pos. Team                         Total Net 
1 Furlong  +  Mascio  +  Rawlins  +  Evans         144 
2 Leathley  +  McCain  +  Reed  +  Sanders        145 
3 Flores  +  Bader  +  Schonabaum  +  Bemoll  +  Reed 146 
4 Sullivan  +  Wyrick  +  Bradford  +  Watson       148  
   
B Flight  
Pos. Team                         Total Net 
1 Roth  +  Ramirez  +  Popper  +  Gray           142 
2 Pinto  +  Stanovich  +  Voss  +  Wood          142 
3 Thompson  +  Tice  +  Kielty  +  Loomer         146 
4 Miller  +  Mcleod  +  Moore  +  Hackett          146  
   
C Flight  
Pos. Team                         Total Net 
1 Tucker  +  Hawley  +  Zingg  +  Furry           141 
2 Talbot  +  Smith  +  Fuhrman  +  Hanover        142 
3 Russelle  +  Viotti  +  Schutz  +  Carlson         142 
4 DAmato  +  Nickel  +  Washle  +  Ramirez        149 
 
9 MAX SKINS 
Player     Skins  Details 
Jon Evans     2   HOLE 5, 16 
Steve McCain   2   HOLE 8, 15 
Billy Furlong    1   HOLE 13 
Greg Perry     1   HOLE 9 
 
11-18 MAX SKINS 
Player     Skins  Details 
Joe Wood     2   HOLE 9, 16 
Vern Kelch     1   HOLE 2 
Guy Loomer    1   HOLE 7 
Gary Sell      1   HOLE 10 
Tom Hirsch    1   HOLE 14 
Larry Ryan     1   HOLE 5 
Carl Garlichs   1   HOLE 4 
 
31 MAX SKINS 
Player      Skins  Details 
Dennis Franks   2    HOLE 3, 14 
Ted Russelle   2    HOLE 4, 6 
Don Potenza   1    HOLE 17 
Dave Nickel    1    HOLE 1  
Bob Stinson    1    HOLE 2 
Rodney Smith   1    HOLE 7 
Fred Espinosa   1    HOLE 9 





All, as members we need to not only protect and 
take care of our course by watching the outside  
players but we also have to obey rules ourselves. 
There’s been several instances that I’ve seen 
members driving on the par 3’s.  
If you’re not handicapped stay on the cart paths!! 

Wet Bunkers: 
 
Drains in the bunkers have become clogged and the water from rain 
and irrigation drain slowly creating puddles and wet sand. The sand 
becomes quickly contaminated. If the bunker drains slowly, the water 
is bringing fines to the surface of the sand making the material more 
dense as water  struggles to get through.  Also, the sand breaks 
down because of foot traffic, raking and general bunker maintenance 
and causes a very fine silt. Overspray from irrigation mixes with the 
silt and creates a hardening effect. Additionally, dirt from the bunker 
floor becomes mixed with the sand along with golf course  
debris that blows into the bunker. When a bunker gets washed out it 
also brings foreign dirt into the bunker. Contaminated sand clogs 
bunker drains even more. This Winter’s extreme rainy weather is also 
a contributing factor to the contamination. According to several golf 
associations (like the USGA Green Section), the life cycle of a bunker 
is 5-7 years. Currently our bunkers are approaching 8 years old since 
they were last re-worked, so it’s not surprising we are experiencing 
drainage problems. However, the warmer summer weather should 
help dry the bunkers out in the coming weeks.  
 
Other notes: 
Please ride two to a cart to decrease the amount of carts out there 
that cause compaction of our turf and please keep carts away from 
the greens and  
collars! 



What a crazy day.  The finals of our President Cup and VP Cup were held this morning.  The beauty 
of match play is that you only need to beat your opponent - and some days - when your not playing 
your best - you can eke out a win. 
  
Maybe it was the heat, or the winds, or the 20-40 people in the gallery - either way the pressure was 
on today for the players battling it out.   
  
First off before I get into the results - I want to thank everyone who came out.  It was great to see so 
many people out there today to support our players.  I think we had as many at 60 different people 
tune into the matches at some point.   The 24 breakfast burritos might have had something to do 
with that.   Thank you Kumo and Campbell for funding all the drinks - we had two beverage carts 
and a snack cart today.  I also want to thank the players for cooperating with the scheduling  
adversity we had this morning.  For those of you who were not here - Kumo was stuck at work all 
night and did not make it down there till 10am.  Campbell graciously agreed to wait 2+ hours to start 
his match on the back 9.   Tom and Jon went from playing as a twosome to a foursome at the turn.  
  
VP Cup 
Jon Keigwin (79) defeats Tom Scudieri (86) 3&2.   Jon got off to a great start winning the first 3 holes 
then hovered around up 3 and 4 for most of the front 9.  Tom birdied 7 to get the lead down to +3 
and squeezed out a win on 10 after both players found the water to get the match within 2.   
However, Jon was too consistent and never let Tom cut that lead down any-
more.  Congratulations Jon!  Our 2023 VP. 
  
President Cup 
Our 2nd match was a back 9 start as Kumo and Campbell joined our VP cup players at the turn.   
David Campbell (93) defeats Chris Kuminkoski (82) 4&3.   As you can tell by the scores - these guys 
were not at the top of their game.  Kumo was running on fumes - as he pulled an all nighter on his 
job and Campbell was able to take advantage.  Congrats to David Campbell!  Our 2023 President 
Cup Champion.   
  
Thanks again to everyone that came out today.  I think we are starting a new tradition!   
  
Stag Update - we have 32 teams signed up already.  We hope to have 54 teams so we are 
more than 1/2 way there with just 4 weeks left.  If you have not yet signed up - please do 
ASAP. 
  
Thank you 
Jesse 
 



From your Historian ~ Septembers Past: 
 

   September 11, 2001  ~  “We will never forget”! 
 

September is the month when many “Stag Day” tournaments have been held, the first one, 41 
years ago in 1982.  Up until the 2000’s, the tournament was known as the annual “Golf Cart Stag 
Day” tournament.  First prize was a golf cart for many, many years, when you could still buy a golf 
cart for $5,000 or less.  Other prizes were golf merchandise with  the Men’s Golf Club Bulletin of 40 
years ago stating “…revenue from the tournament was spent on improvements to the golf 
course, not big cash prizes to opportunity drawing winners”. Conversion to cash winners  
started around 2010 as the price of golf carts outpaced tournament revenue.  The 1983 tournament 
had an entry fee of $50, including green fee, dinner and drawing ticket. Drawing ticket only was $25. 
 
September, 40 years ago ~ Bert Nafziger won his ninth and final Club Championship.  Brandon 
Mojarro is tied with Bert at nine championships. Better get going Brandon! I know there’s support for 
you to take the lead, because I’ve seen signs in Canyon Lake that read “Let’s go Brandon”. 
The POA signed a 20-year contact with the EVMWD to provide non-potable water to 15 of the 18 
holes on the golf course at a cost of one-fifth the cost of potable water, $50/acre foot versus $250/
acre foot, a savings of a minimum of $30,000 per year. 
 
September, 30 years ago ~  The year was 1993 and the Men’s Golf Club was preparing for the 21

st
 

annual “Golf Cart Stag Day”.  The minutes of the August Men’s Golf Club Board Meeting report 
that a presentation was made by the Canyon Lake Tennis Club seeking support to purchase  land 
west of the current #17 green for $15,000/acre to build two golf holes and housing and convert  
current holes 10 and 11 to build tennis courts that could also utilize the Country Club restaurant and 
clubhouse.  The minutes further state “No apparent support was afforded … the presentation”.  
“The Californian” newspaper (now the Press Enterprise) ran an article that “Canyon Lake Country 
Club appears to be a low-score paradise for golfers”.  Then it went on to say “But upon further  
inspection, uphill, downhill and sideway lies make the course more imposing and definitely more 
challenging”.  Things haven’t changed much through the years! 
 
September, 20 years ago ~ Terry Miles was President of the Men’s Golf Club with a membership of 
482.  Zelda Dunn was President of the Women’s Golf Club with a membership of 204.  Terry’s big 
push in his president’s report was support of “Stag Day” and Zelda thanked all of those that  
participated in the “Rally for a Cure” tournament that netted $1,645 for the benefit of breast cancer 
research.  The bulletin also reports that Dick Messer won the President’s Cup with a 20-hole play-off 
victory over Travis Montgomery. (Those were the days)!  Golf pro Dave Lindeman reported that 
304 junior golfers participated in the junior golf tournament.   
Marcus Schonabaum set a new course record in August of 63.  Marcus is still going strong!   
The “After Lunch Bunch” was going strong and still is.  Current players at Canyon Lake Bullwhose 
names were mentioned often as weekly winners 20-years ago include Joe Washle, Dennis Franks, 
Kevin O’Leary, Ed Doidge and Don Raworth.  These guys are like “Die Hard” batteries, they just 
keep going. 





SEPTEMBER 2023 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

   1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 

 

23 

24 25 
 

26 27 28 
 

29 30 

       

STAG  DAY 

Notes: 
  
CLWGC & 
CLMGC 8:00am 

Shotgun 9:00am 
9er’s 

MC BOARD  
MEETING 

Theo Delehanty 

Philip Coughlin 
Dan Gaudy 
Brett Greer 

Donald Harshfield 
Bobby Ousterhout 

Bobby Gunter 
Jim Lippen 

John Carlson 
Leroy Madera 

Chris Poland 

Ronald Kupke 

Christopher Larson 
Roger May 

Trevor Swank Gary Sell 

Jonathan Lum Tom Little 

Troy Lunde 

Chuck Newsom 

Andrew Quinn 
Charles Rainwater 

Larry Strandberg 






